
 

16 – 19 Tuition Fund Expectations 2021/22 

 

In terms of disruption, the key areas we have prioritised as needing additional tuition due to Covid 19 are: 

 GCSE Mathematics re-take students.   

This subject is not based upon coursework assessment as the majority of our other Post 16 courses are and students have been 

impacted by a substantial loss of learning time since March 2020. We have identified students as having gaps in their knowledge 

due to lost learning time. 

 

 GCSE English Language.  

Although this only involves a small number of students they were adversely affected during lockdown due to lost learning time. 

 

19 Maths students and 2 English students will take part in the tuition from years 12 and 13.  All students have GCSE grades below a 

Grade 4 in the aforementioned subjects. 

The provision will be delivered via small group tuition, (max 5 students), provided by a specialist third-party tuition provider on our site. 

Students’ previous assessments, plus current base line testing, will identify specific areas of need.  These areas of need will be targeted 

for each student via an individualised learning plan. 

Sessions will take place in identified timetable slots that are currently not forming part of the students’ guided learning hours.  Some 

sessions may take place after the end of the normal school day. 

 


